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Thank You and Best Wishes

It’s with a heavy heart that we bid fare well to one of 
our top head custodians. Chris Marsh is leaving us 
for an outstanding opportunity for he and his family 
in Washington State. Chris started out as a sub 
custodian back in 2003 and worked his way up to 
the head custodian position at Fruitdale Elementary. 
I can personally say that his hard work,  dedication 
and mainly his friendship will be truly missed. 

His departure has left the district needing to find a 
qualified temporary replacement until the position 
can be filled. I am happy to report that we have the 
right person for the job in Greg Rodgers. Greg has 
been filling in as Head Custodian at Fleming Middle 
School while their regular one was out. Greg has 
done an outstanding job at Fleming and I know he 
will carry that over to Fruitdale.

Congratulations

Interviews were conducted at Lorna Byrne Middle 
School to fill the open 8 hour night custodian 
position. 

We had four great candidates, each of which would 
have been outstanding for the position. 
Congratulations to Brian Richardson on being 
selected to fill the position. Brian was one of the 
night custodians at IVHS. He has been a custodian 
with the district since November of 2011 and had 
been doing an outstanding job. 

This now leaves the district with two open positions 
in the custodial department, Illinois Valley H.S. and 
Fort Vannoy Elementary. 



Winter Break

Inspections
With the short number of school days and 

special events happening throughout the district 
prior to winter break the normal custodial 
inspection were placed on hold. Our inspection 
schedule commenced again on January 7th.

Winter Programs
I would like to commend the custodial staff for 

their outstanding efforts in preparing, setting up 
and breaking down for the schools winter 
programs. They were able to set up and take 
down over 3,200 chairs, along with bleachers, 
tables and everything else that was needed for  
students to perform. As a parent of a 4th grader, I 
thank you very much. Well Done. 

Winter Projects
Along with spending time with family and friends the 
custodial staff were able to get a few projects done 
during break. Here are a few that were accomplished:
• Complete HVAC filter change outs
• Cleaned, organized  all custodial rooms and closets. 
• Extracted over 250,000 square feet of carpet 
• Scrubbed and laid new floor finish
• Burnished over 300,000 square feet of hard floors



OSHA

OSHA Compliance
I had the opportunity last month to attend a 

one day seminar covering OSHA compliance. 
This 7 hour seminar was held in Eugene and 
was paid for by ARAMARK. It was in-depth and 
covered a wild range of topics.  Below are a few 
of the things that were hi-lighted during the 
seminar.
• OHSA’s Purpose
• What critical items OHSA will be looking for 

in 2013 
• OHSA citations and fines
• Inspection requirements
• Hazard Assessment
• Hazard Communication
• Fire prevention
• MSDS and the up coming changes


